DICASTERIUM Vatican, 25 September 2024
PRO LAICIS, FAMILIA ET VITA

Prot. N. 2024/529

Dear Erika TELES DOS SANTOS,

[ am pleased to inform you of your appointment as a member of the International Youth
Advisory Body (IYAB) set up by the Dicastery for Laity, Family and Life. This letter of
appointment also gives me the opportunity to thank you for the availability you have already
shown in working with the Dicastery’s Youth Office.

As you may know, the Dicastery invites twenty young people from different regions
of the world and from some associations of the faithful, ecclesial movements and new
communities to work with it on issues related to youth ministry and on some broader topics.
The International Youth Advisory Body performs a proactive and consultative role, but is not
a representative or decision-making body. This complimentary role does not in any way
interfere with the work of episcopal conferences and associations of the faithful, ecclesial
movements and new communities.

Your appointment as a member of the ['YAB is for a period of three years from the date
of this letter.

The Dicastery’s Youth Office will send you information on the invitations and dates
for upcoming meetings.

I am confident that your service will enrich the dialogue with youth and on youth in
the Church. Thank you once more for your availability to serve the Holy Father and the
Dicastery.

Card-Kevim Farrett
Prefect
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